
Education Sub-Committee 
Report 

 
Thursday September 21, 2023 
6:30pm 
Location: Zoom 
 
Present:  
 
Agenda Items: 

1. Historic Carling’s Creek and Lake Horn 
The Education Sub-Committee reviewed draft text, maps, and graphics for the 
proposed Carling’s Creek cultural heritage interpretive signage. The signage is 
proposed to be located at Piccadilly Park, the former location of Lake Horn. 
 
The Education Sub-Committee provided comments on the direction and text for 
the draft cultural heritage interpretive signage. 

 
2. Blackfriars Mill and O’Brien’s Mill 

The Education Sub-Committee received draft text and updated images including 
renderings of the former Blackfriars Mill and O’Brien’s Mill signage. 

 
The Education Sub-Committee provided comments on the direction and text of 
the draft text and working images for the proposed signage. 

 
3. Victoria Bridge  

The Education Sub-Committee reviewed a draft of the proposed cultural heritage 
interpretive signage for the Victoria Bridge. 

 
The Education Sub-Committee supported the proposed cultural heritage 
interpretive signage, incorporating minor edits provided by the committee 

 
4. Engine 86 

The Education Sub-Committee reviewed draft text and graphics for proposed 
signage at Engine 86 in Queen’s Park. The Education Sub-Committee provided 
comments and edits to be incorporated into a future draft of the proposed signed 
for Engine 86. 

 
5. John Counsell Gibbons Swimming Pool 

The Education Sub-Committee review draft signage for the John Counsell 
Gibbons Swimming Pool. The Education Sub-Committee supports the proposed 
signage incorporating the provided comments. 

 



6. 1588 Clarke Road – Tackabury Family/The Grove 
The Education Sub-Committee had a discussion about potential strategies to 
commemorate the Tackabury Family and their contributions to The Grove and 
London Township. The Education Sub-Committee expressed a desire to 
commemorate the family/property beyond a plaque for signage. The sub-
committee discussed the possibility of using open space/neighbourhood park, 
and opportunities to commemorate the family in a park. It being noted that the 
Education Sub-Committee wishes to continue discussing potential opportunities 
with Sifton. 

 
7. Kensall Park 

The Education Sub-Committee heard a verbal update about proposed signage to 
be located within Kensall Park. 

 
 
 


